

Whippoorwill Grove, Inc. P.O. Box 220 Bush, La 70431 Ugi,board@gmail.com

APRIL 2025 NEWSLETTER Solicitation Policy/Signage

We are investigating a possible "No Solicitation" policy for the subdivision. St. Tammany Parish has no specific regulations regarding this and it would be up to the subdivision to decide and post signs of this policy. If someone is seen soliciting in the neighborhood, you can call the Sheriff's office for enforcement once signs are in place. We would like to hear your thoughts on this issue while we look into the cost for the signage. This topic will be brought up again at the General Mambership meeting in May for your input.

One Urgent Care Closes/New One Opens

We are pleased to have a new healthcare provider in the Urgent Care facility on Highway 21. St. Tammany Healthcare System will be opening there in the near future. Many residents have become accustomed to having the Urgent Care so close to home.

Online Payments for Dues Now Available

The Online Payment option is now available through Chase Bank using Zelle. All you need to send your payment through Zelle at your bank is to use our email address Wgi.board@gmail.com. Thanks for your patience in getting this set up.

Alligator Siting on Lake Cormorant

An alligator (about 5 feet long) was seen on Lake Cormorant, so exercise caution with pets around any of the lakes because alligators can travel over levees to get food when hungry. Please stay safe. We have contacted Louisiana Wildlife and Fisheries in hopes they can trap it and remove from our lake.

Hope to see you at the May 10th General Meeting